


2. Snap’s costs that were, as well as those that were not included in the RSDR for the year
ending December 31, 2011 were supported by adequate documentation.

3. Snap implemented corrective actions to address the prior year audit findings.
Snap did not provide management comments on the conclusions discussed in the audit report.
Clifton Larson Allen LLP is wholly responsible for the audit, the attached report and the
conclusions expressed therein. The FCC-OIG’s extent of reliance on this report is “No
association with report” as described in the FCC-OIG Audit Manual.
This report is being distributed with the handling instruction "Highly Sensitive/Restricted". This
document contains proprietary commercial and financial information that is routinely withheld
from public disclosure. The report is not to be copied or distributed. The FCC OIG will redact

information for the publicly available version of this report.

If you have any questions, please contact Thomas Cline at (202) 418-7890.
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multitude of issues surrounding Viable and FCC orders specific to white-label providers, Aequus
terminated its agreement with Viable and all white label providers (except Convo) effective May
2011, and with Convo effective November 2011.

AUDIT OBJECTIVES
The objectives of this performance audit were:

1. To determine if VRS-related federal funds disbursed to, and received by, Snap in
calendar year 2011, were applied in accordance with TRS program requirements and
supported by adequate documentation. The specific TRS program requirements we
audited relate to FCC rules and orders, and other policies that require that:

a. TRS payments are designed to compensate TRS providers for the reasonable costs
of providing VRS. The Commission defines “reasonable costs” to be those direct
and indirect costs necessary to provide the service consistent with... TRS
mandatory minimum standards.

b. Costs on the RSDR, submitted to the TRS Fund Administrator are supported by
adequate documentation. Other costs not reported on the RSDR but deemed by the
service provider to be incurred in providing VRS are also supported by adequate
documentation.

2. To follow up on the audit findings of the recent FCC OIG audit of Snap’s costs on the RSDR
Schedule | forms submitted to the TRS Fund Administrator.

SCOPE AND METHODOLOGY

We audited the VRS funds earned (used interchangeably with received) by Snap from January 1,
2011 through December 31, 2011 (calendar year 2011) in relation to the cost incurred for VRS.

Table A below shows an analysis of the total VRS funds received by Snap and costs related to
VRS that were reported in the RSDR forms.

Table A - Analysis of VRS Funds Received and Cost Reported by Snap in Calendar Year
2011

VRS Funds Amount Percentage |

VRS funds received (based on FCC
approved minutes-of-use rates) —
specific to Snap

Costs reported on the RSDR form
specific to Snap and are related to
VRS funds received

Excess of total cost over cost
reported on the RSDR form to VRS
funds received

il
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